September 1, 2021

Notice to Potential Contractors:

BULLETIN NUMBER 4
REQUEST FOR STATEMENT OF QUALIFICATIONS (RFSQ)
HIGH-VOLTAGE ELECTRICAL REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE SERVICES
RFSQ NUMBER 640-SH

This Bulletin Number 4 is being issued to notify potential Contractors that RFSQ
Number 640-SH for High-Voltage Electrical Repair and Maintenance Service has been
updated as follows:

1. Paragraph 1.5 (Intentionally Omitted) of the RFSQ is deleted in its entirety and
replaced as follows to add this provision:

1.5 California Public Employees’ Pension Reform Act (PEPRA)

The State of California Legislature has enacted Senate Bill 13 (Beall)
regarding the California Public Employees’ Pension Reform Act of 2013
(the Act). Section 7522.56(b) of the Act (as amended) reads in part, as
follows:

(b) A retired person shall not serve, be employed by, or be employed
through a contract directly by, a public employer in the same public
retirement system from which the retiree receives the benefit without
reinstatement from retirement.

As a result of the Act, the County is prohibited from contracting with a
retired County employee under this RFSQ.

All terms and conditions of the RFSQ will remain unchanged and in full force and effect.

Should you have any questions, please contact Assistant Contract Analyst Juan Amaya
at jaamaya@lasd.org.



